June 30, 2013

To Whom it May Concern:

Almost four years ago, my husband and | bought a 2 story house in Olympia built in 1989.
We were anxious to remodel soon after moving into the house because the kitchen, master
bath and bedroom were very dated. We interviewed several contractors and designers,
requesting a better use of the first floor space.

Kugel Construction was the only contractor that was able to design an innovative,
contemporary and well utilized floor plan which was almost 2000 square feet. Adam'’s design
changes included moving walls, elevating ceilings and creating a beautiful, open and inviting
first floor.

The remodel process took about 4 months to complete and it was finished according to
original plans. Structural issues were encountered and creatively resolved. The construction
crew worked on site daily; they were professional and integral to problem solving issues.

Since this project was completed, we have hired Adam and his company for two additional
projects at our house and plan to hire him for the remodel of the upstairs bathroom, hopefully

next year.

While Don and | continue to love our entire new space, we really appreciate the well
designed kitchen. With lots of counter space and well placed appliances, our family can look
forward to many years of enjoyable and memorable culinary experiences.

If you wish, please feel free to contact Adam to view our remodel. We are proud of our ‘new’
home.

Sincerely,

Don and Carol Zinke



